

8 March 2022

Mr Zhendong Wu Chairman Asia Business Aviation Association Suite 405, 4/F, Lee Garden Three 1 Sunning Road Causeway Bay, Hong Kong

Dear Mr Wu,

Thank you for your letter of 24 February 2022 to the Chief Executive. I am authorised to reply.

It has been nearly two months since the fifth wave of the epidemic began, and the situation has deteriorated rapidly. The coming two to three months is crucial to controlling the epidemic. The Chief Executive has also announced on 22 February that the SAR government would step up antiepidemic efforts in five aspects. Anti-epidemic work is the overriding mission at present, and the SAR government will mobilise all available manpower and resources to stabilise the epidemic situation. We have relayed your views on the Anti-epidemic Fund to the Chief Secretary for Administration's Office, Financial Secretary's Office and relevant policy bureaux for consideration.

The public's support and co-operation is crucial to winning this fight against the virus. May I once again appeal to you and all members of the public to strictly comply with social distancing measures, and arrange for your family members for vaccination as soon as possible. With the staunch

support of the Central Government, and as long as Hong Kong people stand together, we will be able to overcome the epidemic.

Yours sincerely,

(Wallace Lau)

Private Secretary to the Chief Executive